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Amendment No. 0004 
 

Broad Agency Announcement (BAA) Number 09-030 
 

“Multi-Function Airborne Surveillance Technology” 
 
 
The purpose of Amendment 0004 is to correct the program officer’s e-mail address listed under 
BAA 09-030 and Amendment 0001 to michael.a.pollock@navy.mil. 
 
1.  Section IV entitled “Application and Submission Information”, subsection 5 entitled “Address 
for the Submission of White Papers and Full Proposals” is revised to read as follows: 
 
 
White Paper Submission Full Proposal Submission 
Electronic Hard Copy & Electronic (CD-ROM) 
White papers must be submitted as an email attachment to Dr. Michael Pollock at 
michael.a.pollock@navy.mil and copied to David Tremper at david.tremper@navy.mil. 
The subject line of the email shall read “ONR MAST BAA 09-030 White Paper 
Submission”. The white paper must be a Microsoft Word or .PDF format attachment to 
the email. 
NOTE: White papers sent by FAX or hard copy will NOT be considered. 
The only acceptable method for submission of full proposals is via the United States 
Postal Service (USPS) with delivery confirmation or via a commercial carrier (e.g., 
FedEx or United Parcel Service (UPS)). An electronic copy of the proposal in Microsoft 
Word or .PDF format must be provided on a CD-ROM that is sent with the hard copies of 
the proposal as outlined earlier in this BAA. 
NOTE: Full proposals submitted by FAX or email will NOT be considered. 
 


